MINUTES FOUNTAIN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD MAY 3, 2021 11:00 A.M.

The following Fountain County Drainage Board members were present at the meeting: Brenda
Hardy, Tim Shumaker and Andrew Hall.
Others in attendance were Kent Minnette, Colleen Chambers, Bonnie Nix, Mr. Stull and Roger

Roger Azar - Deckard Engineering

Roger gave a slide show going over every drain in the County, active and inactive. He gave an extensive report of all the research that has been done to each drain and where each one stands, whether it needs maintenance or reconstruction. He also gave his expert opinion on whether or not the inactivated ones should be reactivated or removed.

The Tuggle Drain is in the position to move onto the process of making it a legal drain and working on assessments. The assessments to the property owners will depend on whether or not there is a need to have maintenance done or reconstruction.

Roger asked permission to start at \$5,000 to do the work on the smaller projects to get them done. Kent Minnette will be looking into the allotment he can do without getting permission.

ATTEST

Atta